SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 21.2.11
SUPPLEMENTARY AGENDA II
The future of Youth Services in Central Bedfordshire

The following invitation has been received, inviting Towns and Parishes to attend a partnership event in Dunstable.

Members will see that the details are very sparse but with regard to Sandy there is a danger that the Youth Centre will cease to operate after 1st April 2011 and that many of the youth workers will be no longer be employed.

Towns and Parishes have no Powers or Duties with regard to the provision of Youth Services but this Town Council has a history of supporting youth sports and other youth organisations in the town. 

At present the youth service is running a “Youth Café” at the Jenkins Pavilion on Friday evenings.  This attracts around 60 – 70 youngsters and is staffed by five trained youth workers plus volunteers. Other activities are conducted at the Youth Centre and through the school and detached outdoor work. The future of this is very uncertain.
In addition the Youth Centre is used by other groups such as the Tuesday evening Young People’s Youth Group, which may lose it’s facilities.

It would appear very important that the Town Council should have some representation at this meeting, notwithstanding its venue at Dunstable.  The Town Clerk is on leave on 2nd March but is keen to attend this meeting if Members would like her to.  It would also seem appropriate that at least one Member of Council also attends.

(Members are requested to appoint representatives to attend this meeting).
Dear Colleague

Invitation to attend a partnership event in relation to the future delivery of Youth Services

Central Bedfordshire Council will be hosting a partnership event on 2nd March 2011 at 6pm in the Council Chamber, Dunstable Offices, High Street, Dunstable LU6 1LF.

The purpose of the event is to share and involve interested parties in helping to shape the future delivery of services to young people in Central Bedfordshire. Our Councilbudget contains Early Intervention Grant to help us deliver services to youth in line withthe Big Society initiative. However, the budget proposals (subject to confirmation on 24th February) do not contain Youth Service core funding. Therefore, we have to do things differently.

As a valued stakeholder and partner I would like to invite you to this important event

and would welcome your participation in the discussion.

To register your intention to attend and for further information please contact Ketan

Gandhi on 0300 300 4821 – email: - ketan.gandhi@centralbedfordshire.gov.uk
Yours sincerely,

Edwina Grant

Deputy Chief Executive and Director of Children’s 
